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The Honorable Dow Constantine





January 30, 2009
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The 2009 Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16312 Section 16 and Section 49, contain provisos relating to the funding of contracts between the Office of the Public Defender (OPD) and the public defense nonprofit corporations with which the county contracts for indigent defense services.  The provisos require OPD and Office of Management and Budget (OMB) staff to work with the defender agencies to generate a report due to the King County Council on February 1, 2009.
Beginning in December 2008, OPD, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS), and OMB staff met with representatives of the four defender agencies to discuss the components used to develop the contracts between the county and the defender agencies.  In the past month, this group has made significant progress in developing a report for council; however, additional time is needed to finalize some details in the report, including the financial implications of the recommendations.  Therefore, I am writing to request an extension of the report deadline to February 20, 2009.

The 2009 Adopted Budget, Section 49 also contains a proviso (P1) requiring that new contracts covering the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010 be submitted to council by March 31, 2009.  There are a number of contingencies that will require an extension of this deadline as well.  

The county cannot enter into contracts with the defender agencies until OPD has supplemental appropriation authority to cover the term of the contract.  After the supplemental has been approved, it will take approximately forty-five days to develop, negotiate, and prepare the new contracts for transmittal.  To facilitate this process, a supplemental ordinance to provide OPD with sufficient budget for the period July 1, 2009 through December 31, 2009 will be transmitted with the February report.  Given the contingent relationship between the report and supplemental and the contracts, I am requesting an extension of the contract deadline to forty-five days after approval of the supplemental.  The contracts that will be transmitted to council will reflect the direction provided by council in its review of the February report.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Director of the Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9006.  Thank you for your consideration of these requests.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc: 
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